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Let me first my dear professional colleagues a prosperous new year. I am sure everyone would have enjoyed the Diwali 
festival amidst busy return filing due dates. I sometimes get amused by the way we celebrate Diwali. 

We start our celebration by cleaning, renovating, and decorating our homes and workplace. We have Diyas and rangolis, we 
wear our finest of clothes, illuminate the interior and exterior with colorful lights, have Lakshmi Puja, light fireworks, 
distribute gifts, mithai and dry fruits. Diwali has its own importance amongst Jains and Sikhs. We, Jains consider Diwali as the 
liberation of lord Mahavira, similarly, Sikhs celebrate Diwali as the release of Guru Har Gobind from a Mughal prison and 
Buddhist celebrates Diwali by worshipping Lakshmi. Hindus celebrates Diwali as the return of Lord Ram, Sita and Lakshman 
to Ayodhya. Every year Ayodhya as a mark of celebration recreates a similar scene by lighting up a number of Diyas. This year, 
they created a record by lighting up more than 17 lacs of Diyas, presenting a mesmerizing view of the reflection of the Diyas in 
the Saryu River with a breath-taking view.

This month we also had news from the United Kingdom, where Mr. Rishi Sunak has scripted history by becoming Britain's first 
Indian-origin Prime Minister. He took oath as MP from Yorkshire, on the Bhagavad Gita in the Parliament. He was once 
quoted saying that the Bhagavad Gita often rescues him during stressful situations and reminds him to be dutiful.

India had their first encounter against arch-rival Pakistan in the T20 world cup, and undoubtedly, the win in the game will go 
as one of the finest victories in Indian Cricket history. 

Further, I would like to take this as an opportunity to announce our upcoming events: 

We plan to organize a couple of public awareness programs. As a mission to take financial literacy awareness to each section 
of society, our next program will be at Dombiwali where our own member CA Rajesh Gada will enlighten the public on the 
importance of Term Insurance Policy. We then have a public program on impact of a Weak Indian Rupee against USD on the 
Indian Equity market. I would request everyone to take benefit of the same. 

We are also planning to have a student's Non-Residential-Refresher-Course in the month of December. Such programs are 
important for a strong foundation and networking at an early age. 

Events in retrospect: 

This month we organized a public program on “Does and Don't of Immovable Property” at Yogi Sabhagrah. We had one hour 
of a special session of QNA from the public to clarify their doubts, and guest speaker Adv. Dhiren Nandu answered 
everyone's questions with crisp clarity.

With this, I would once again like to wish Happy new year.

Regards
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